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Sanitation Committee Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, January 20, 2022 

Maria Latimer, Committee Chairperson  
 
The Health and Human Services Committee met on Thursday, January 20, 2022 through 
Zoom Audio and Video Conference. The following board members were present at this 
meeting: Clarita Bailon, Maria Garcia, Maria Latimer, Matthew Martinez, Magdamary Marcano, 
Rosa Peraza, Reggie Powell, Carmen Rivera, Kristine Rivera, and Divine Sikanku.  
 
 
The following information was discussed:  
 

• Introductory discussion with the District 6 Superintendent of the New York City 
Department of Sanitation 

 
The committee was introduced to Superintendent Joseph Fraschilla. Superintendent Fraschilla 
informed us about the schedule he has in place for his team and his goals for the district. The 
committee discussed the trash on the sidewalks along East Tremont Avenue. Superintendent 
Fraschilla informed us that property owners must clean and sweep the sidewalk and gutters 
next to their properties and the area extending 18 inches into the street from the curb. This rule 
applies even if someone else caused the dirty condition. This also applies to the tree beds. 
The committee also discussed that there are chronic dumping areas in our district, for 
instance, East 179th Street between LaFontaine Avenue and Monterey Avenue.  
Superintendent Fraschilla will be monitoring this area closely. The committee also discussed 
that there are vehicles that are violating the alternate side parking rules like East 179th Street 
between Devoe Avenue and Bronx Park Avenue and Oakland Place between Belmont Avenue 
and Clinton Avenue. Community Coordinator Carla Leon will be contacting the 48th Police 
Precinct’s Highway and Traffic Sergeant to assist with this issue. The committee also thanked 
Superintendent Fraschilla for his service throughout the district ─ they have noticed a 
significant difference.  
 
 


